Guilden Sutton Community Association

Newsletter

September 2022

Latest info

Following a much-needed holiday break, Guilden Sutton is gearing up
for the new academic year with various activities centred around the
village hall.

The surrounding area and car parks have been tidied thanks to the
volunteer efforts of the Village Green Group and helpers. Their mission
is to improve the village's appearance. If you would like to receive
updates on their activities, please join their mailing list (Their contact
details are on page 4).

The hugely successful village fete took place in July and, helped by the
glorious weather, was one of the best yet. The giant bubbles you can
see in the picture were a major attraction.

The fete committee
is always looking for
volunteers, and if
you would like to
help with next year's
event, contact details
are on page 4.

The Queen’s Jubilee
events also went well
with a little help from |
the Town Crier. There
was a coffee morning
at the Church Hall,
and a social event at
the Rugby Club
followed by the beacon lighting in Hare Lane.

More and more clubs and societies are opening up, and there are now
many activities for the young and less young, details of which you can
find on page 3. Sadly we no longer have Super Little Scientists, Popcats
and Thursday’s adult ballet class.

Booking the Hall

Don't forget, you can book the Village Hall for your own event, party,
club or society. The village website has a link to the diary of events on
the Community page. View the diary and see if the hall is available and
then email or phone Stephanie to make a booking or request further
information.
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Community Association

The Marigold magazine, a 12 or 16-page booklet, will be published
by the Community Association at the end of September and contains
details and news of most activities happening in Guilden Sutton. The
Guilden Sutton website, which includes an electronic version of the
Marigold, has full details of all clubs, societies and events and is
continuously updated.

Any club, society or event can have their news publicised in the
Marigold and on the website as long as it relates to Guilden Sutton.
It's all free! Please get in touch any time using the contact info on
page 4.

Changes are also taking place within the Community Association and
the management of the Village Hall. The executive committee has
been enhanced with several new members - we look forward to the
new perspectives they will bring to the Association.

Modernising the constitution is well under way: a new draft has been
produced and a temporary group of trustees appointed to manage
the process. The election of permanent trustees and the ratification
of the new constitution will take place at a general meeting for all
Guilden Sutton residents to be held as soon as possible.

One or two special events are happening this month, including the
Guilden Sutton 10K and Fun Run - only three weeks left to get fit for
this event which is on Sunday, 18 September. The start is in Belle
Vue Lane at 11am and finishes at the Village Hall. Details are on the
website.

Hooks Wood

The trees are growing well, and a tidy-up is in progress for the
Community Woodland day on Sunday, 25 September. This event for
all the family will include a Forest School where children can learn
about the trees and woodland in our area.

Wildflower Garden

The wildflower garden project at the end of Fox Cover is awaiting the
next Parish Council meeting in September. Following the consultation
meeting in July, proposals for the area will be considered, and the
next stage in its development will be proposed. There is an Open
Forum before the Parish Council meeting at 7pm on Wednesday, 7
September to consider the project. All are welcome.

Church Hall

If the Village Hall is already booked for an event you wish to hold,
why not consider the Church Hall in Church Lane? This hall has
excellent facilities. You can find further details on the GS website
here: www.guildensutton.org.uk/GS_church_hall.html
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Mondays - Fridays

Pre-school

Mondays
Tumbletots

GS Badminton club
Beavers

Cubs

Tuesdays
Ladies Badminton

Parents and Toddlers

GS Badminton Club

Wednesdays
Cestrian Art Group

Thursdays
HAL

Fridays

Yoga

Stardust drama
Nina Gaskill Dance
Bowls

Scouts

Saturdays
Nina Gaskill Dance

Sundays

Church activities

September events

Parish Council meeting

Cafe - Church Hall
Talkabout

GS 10K and fun run

Cafe - Church Hall
Hooks Wood
Community Day

Wed 7
Thurs 8

Wed 14

Sun 18
Thurs 22

Sun 25

9:00 - 15:00

9:30 - 13:00
20:00 - 22:00
17:45 - 18:45
18:30 - 20:00

9:15-10:15
10:30 - 12:00
20:00 - 21:00

10:30 - 15:30

9:15-10:30

9:00 - 10:15
15:45 - 17:45
16:30 - 18:30
19:00 - 21:00
19:30 - 21:00

9:00-17:00

See websites
for details

19:30
10:00-12:00

17:00

11:00
10:00-12:00

Regular events - see the website for calendar and details

Village Hall

Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall

Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall

Church Hall

Village Hall

Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall
Village Hall

Village Hall

Village Hall,
School and
Churches

Village Hall
Church Lane

Grosvenor
Arms, Aldford

Finish - VH
Church Lane
Hooks Wood

CONTACT INFO

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Chairman: Derek Hughes 01244 300185
Email: derek.hughes@guildensutton.org.uk

PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman: Mel Littlewood

Email: mel.littlewood@guildensutton.org.uk

To contact the Parish Council please get in touch with the clerk:
Michael Roberts, 07783 012582

Email: guildensuttonparishclerk@gmail.com

Parish council website: www.guildensuttonpc.co.uk

CITY COUNCILLORS

Margaret Parker:
margaret.parker@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
Graham Heatley:
graham.heatley@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

ST JOHN'S CHURCH
Revd. Heather Carty , tel. 07484 515812
email: rector@guildensutton-plemstall.church

VILLAGE GREEN VOLUNTEERS
Contact Robin at: village-green@guildensutton.org.uk

GUILDEN SUTTON GREEN SPACE
Contact Sarah at: info@gsgreenspace.org.uk

FETE COMMITTEE
Contact Miriam: fete@guildensutton.org.uk

HALL BOOKING
Email: gsvillagehallbookings@gmail.com or Tel Stephanie at 07739
104147

VILLAGE WEBSITE - www.guildensutton.org.uk

There is a contact form on the website where you may send your
comments or requests to the village hall, the Parish Council or the
website administrator. Messages will be acknowledged and sent to
the relevant person.

If you or your organisation would like to contribute to the Marigold
please contact: Brian Lewin 07834 320401 or use the website
contact form.

Printed by Devaprint, Sutton House, Guilden Sutton Lane,
Guilden Sutton Tel: 01244 314849
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